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FOR YOUR INFORMATION 
                   By Mayor Kayce Munyeneh 

Call 301-773-8360 to contact the Mayor 

MAYOR KAYCE MUNYENEH 

MAYOR’S CORNER  

           Message from the Mayor   
 

 
As we bid farewell to the initial 30 days of 2024,  
February unfolds with promising updates and initiatives 
for Cheverly. Here is a comprehensive overview of what 
to anticipate and engage with this month: 
 
Strengthening our Police Department: 
We're thrilled to announce the addition of two new  
police officers to our dedicated staff. With a keen  
focus on achieving a 24-hour police department, our ongoing recruiting efforts aim 
to fortify the safety of our community. A heartfelt welcome back to an officer that 
left and has found his way back to our town and immense gratitude to those who've 
stood with us through our growing pains. Cheverly Police Department rocks! 
 
Safety Initiatives and Community Engagement: 
Safety remains our top priority. Stay informed as we continue to share news and 
announcements on public safety. Don't miss out on opportunities like the Camera 
Rebate Program, along with first-come, first-served steering wheel and tire locks. 
We’re committed to keeping you informed and as safe as we possibly can.  
 
Shaping the Future of Hospital Hill: 
January brought a meeting to tap back in and hear developments from Hospital 
Hill’s Home Team 5. We have their commitment that this development site will 
look more like a partnership with the town. We hope to be the model for the county 
once things are all said and done! Look out for an upcoming email containing the 
survey the community helped to create regarding Hospital Hill. While the first 
building is a few years away, your input is crucial in determining what we ask     
developers for, especially concerning connecting streets. Your support is vital as  
we formalize the position of the town and advocate for the desires of our residents. 
Please make sure you rely on legitimate town resources for accurate information on 
the Hospital Hill development. 
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Government Meetings & Worksessions  

Thursday, February 8, 2024       8:00 pm                               Town Meeting 
Thursday, February 22, 2024      7:30 pm                                Work Session 
 

Thursday, March 14, 2024       8:00 pm                               Town Meeting 
Thursday, March 28, 2024       7:30 pm                                Work Session 

 COUNCILMEMBERS UPDATE  
 WARD 1: COUNCIMEMBER CHRISTOPHER WADE 

Greetings neighbors and happy new year! Feel free to contact me at 301-278-8292 or  
CMWard1@cheverly-md.gov. Use the QR code to follow my website, social media,  
and upcoming events. See you in the community! I look forward to working with you  
to continue to make Cheverly Strong in 2024!                                                           ~Christopher R. Wade 
 

 

 WARD 3: COUNCIMEMBER NICOLE BRYNER 

                      Hello Ward 3! If you’d like to receive my newsletter, where I summarize meetings and highlight 
                      upcoming events and issues, you can use this QR code, or go to www.nicolebryner.com. You  
                      can always reach me at CMWard3@cheverly-md.gov, 301-892-6384, or Facebook/Instagram.  
                      Please don’t hesitate to be in touch!  -Nicole 
 
   
         

WARD 6: COUNCIMEMBER AMY  JEAN CHUNG FRY 
Friends, if we aren't already connected, please connect with me by using the QR code or the link  
beacons.ai/amyjeanfry. If you'd prefer to call or text, my number is 301-678-3796.  
           ~Warmly, Amy 

Empowering Youth with Vote 16 and Youth Council: 
Exciting developments as the Youth Council is officially established. Every Cheverly resident, aged 16 and 
older, now has the right to vote in town. This initiative aims to engage younger residents, emphasizing the im-
portance of voting and the democratic process. The Youth Council will play a significant role in educating and 
advocating for the needs of teens and youth in our community. 
 
Celebrating Black History Month and Awareness Campaigns: 
February is dedicated to honoring the contributions of African and Black Americans. Let's celebrate Black His-
tory Month and acknowledge the phenomenal individuals who have shaped our country. Additionally, take 
note of awareness campaigns for National Cancer Prevention Month and American Heart Month. Schedule 
health screenings and check-ups to prioritize your well-being. 
 
Community Engagement Initiatives: 
Expect communications regarding the Police Chief's Advisory Board and Neighborhood Watch. Your partici-
pation is crucial, and requests for meetings will soon follow based on the data collected over the last couple of 
months. If you haven't found your niche in our town's vibrant community, reach out for guidance. Our town 
thrives on the dedication of leaders, professionals, and volunteers. Get connected and be a part of our shared 
journey. Hopefully you had the chance to get information about all of our town organizations at the American 
Legion event during January. But if you still aren’t sure where you quite fit, don’t hesitate to ask an elected 
official or town staff about your interests and where you might plug in.  
 
As we navigate February, I extend warm wishes for a Happy Valentine's Day. If you find yourself without a 
loved one to share a hug, embrace yourself, and know that your community cares. Looking forward to seeing 
you next month! 
 
 

Mayor’s Mention: It can never be said enough that we have the finest Public Works Department in the land. 
Our streets were the cleanest in all of gorgeous Prince George’s after our most recent snowstorm. Be sure to 
thank them when you see them!  

mailto:CMWard1@cheverly-md.gov
http://www.nicolebryner.com
mailto:CMWard3@cheverly-md.gov
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Meeting Agendas are updated on the Town 
website:  www.cheverly-md.gov and virtual 
meeting information will be posted online in 

News & Announcements.  If you have  
questions, please call the Town Hall.   

 
 

Town Meetings are broadcast LIVE on  
Comcast 71 & Fios 35.  They are re-broadcast  
every day at 7:00 am, 1:00 pm, and 7:00 pm.  
Meetings can also be viewed on the town’s 

website at www.cheverly-md.gov.  
 
 

ACTIONS TAKEN  

Town Meeting – January 11, 2024 
 
 

 Motion to approve charter amendment 
CAR 1-23 made by CM Bryner. 2nd by CM 
Dalaker. Approved Unanimously 

 
 Motion to adopt Resolution R-1-24 made 
by CM Watson. 2nd by CM Fry. Approved 
Unanimously 
 
 Motion to appoint the members as stated 
to the 2024 Cheverly Youth Council made 
by CM Fry. 2nd by CM Garces. Approved 
unanimously. 

GET ALERTED! 
 

Would you like to receive Town updates 
in real time?  If so, subscribe on the Town 
website to receive an email sent directly to 
you when News and Announcements are 
posted.   
 

Signing up is easy. Simply visit cheverly-md.gov.   
Go to the brown banner where you see  Home,  Public 
Safety, Public Works, Administration, Board of  
Commission, and Subscribe. 
 

Click “Subscribe…”  and fill in the necessary   
information.  
 
 

RESIDENTIAL BUSINESS LICENSES 
 

If you are currently operating a  
business out of your home, you  
are required to obtain a Town 
Residential Business License. 
 

Home occupations are under (Chapter 9 of 
Town Code)  and (subtitle 27 of the Prince 
George’s County Code) and do not include 
any retail business or trade, etc. 
 

Town Residential Business Licenses are          
issued annually for the Fiscal Year (July 1 to 
June 30).  Please call the Town Clerk at  
301-773-8360 or stop by the Town Office to 
pick up an application form.  
 

The yearly business license fee is $20. 

 THE TOWN:  NEWS & ANNOUNCEMENTS 
Town Hall 301.773.8360 Monday - Friday, 9 a.m.  - 5 p.m. 

Police Department                   

Emergency 911   

Non-Emergency 301.352.1200   

Administrative Office 301.341.1055 Monday – Friday, 8 a.m. - 5 p.m. 

Public Works 301.773.2666 Monday - Friday, 7:30 a.m. - 4 p.m. 

Follow the Town of 
Cheverly on  Instagram to 

get the latest news and  
announcements, updates, 

and activities. 
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 One team, One mission, Team Cheverly!  
 
 

Message from the Interim Chief 
David Morris 

dmorris@cheverlypoice.org  

TELEPHONE NUMBERS 
  Police Emergency      9-1-1 
  

   Police Non-Emergency      (301) 352-1200 
   

  Cheverly Police Headquarters     (301) 341-1055 
Hours: 8:00am - 5:00pm  Monday - Friday  

Although the days are “allegedly” getting longer as we 
move toward Spring, many of us still spend a consid-
erable amount of time driving to and from work, 
school, and entertainment during darkened hours, 
walking our pets during early morning or late evening 
hours, and, when weather permits, children still play 
outdoors.  Visibility is obviously lessened and the 
need to be more attentive is heightened. On January 
1st, a pedestrian was tragically struck and killed while 
crossing Landover Road with the driver of the striking 
vehicle leaving the scene. This tragedy highlights the 
importance of exercising caution when being out dur-
ing these times. Add poor weather conditions, lighting 
conditions, distracted driving, distracted walking 
(wearing earbuds or headphones) and other similar 
factors, and the hazards are only exacerbated.  
 

Criminal activity also takes advantage of the darkness. 
We see reported crimes, especially thefts from auto, 
rise. Recently, there has been increased media cover-
age across the country regarding theft at gas stations. 
The unique setting allows thieves to catch their vic-
tims by complete surprise — when they are pumping 
gas or paying their tab inside the station. Most of the 
time, gas station customers leave their car doors un-
locked and items like purses and wallets are often left 
in plain view. A thief can drive up next to the victim’s 
car, open an unlocked door, and grab any valuables 
within reach. Then, the thief quickly drives off. It hap-
pens in a matter of seconds. 
 

But these thefts can be easily prevented if the appro-
priate precautions are taken. Law enforcement recom-
mends the following tips to prevent citizens from be-
coming victims of theft at area gas stations. 
 

 Pick stations that are well-lit and have video sur-
veillance cameras at the pump. 

 Always remove your keys and lock the doors 
while you are pumping gas. 

 Keep valuables out of plain view in your vehicle 
and lock the doors even if you are going inside for 

a moment. 
 Pay attention to your surroundings. 
 Don’t let your cell phone distract you. 

 

If you do become a victim, please report this immedi-
ately to the police department. Video in the area is on-
ly as valuable as the timeliness of the reporting. Wait-
ing until you arrive home or to work, perhaps even 
living or working in a different jurisdiction than where 
the crime occurred, makes investigating or deterrence 
of this activity much more difficult.   
The Cheverly Police Department has implemented 
three recent programs to both assist our residents in 
preventing certain thefts and aide in investigations 
when crime does occur. The three programs are the: 
 

1. Camera rebate program 
2. Wheel lock program, and 
3. Steering wheel lock program.  
 

The police department is offering rebates of up to 
$50.00 for those residents who purchase and install an 
outdoor camera system on their home. A similar re-
bate program to reimburse for the purchase of locking 
lug nuts for your vehicle is also available. Finally, the 
department purchased a limited supply of steering 
wheel locks that can be obtained directly from the po-
lice department during regular business hours. More 
information regarding these programs may be found 
on the Town’s website.  
 

Our police staff, sworn and civilian, are committed to 
your safety. We welcome constructive suggestions 
from our residents with ideas how the Cheverly Police 
Service may improve to better serve and protect the 
citizens of Cheverly. I encourage our community to 
remain engaged with your police department, mindful 
that the first word in community policing is communi-
ty.  
 

All the best. 
 

Chief Dave Morris  

Message from the Chief  

mailto:dmorris@cheverlypoice.org
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Crime Report for December 2023 

*Note that all addresses are in Hundred Blocks 

DATE TIME LOCATION INCIDENT   

12/04/2023 10:00am 6200 Blk of Landover Rd. Stolen Vehicle 

12/04/2023 11:53am 5619 Landover Road Theft 

12/05/2023 04:18pm 6400 Blk of Landover Rd.  Theft &Vandalism 

12/10/2023 02:30pm 6400 Blk of Landover Rd. Vandalism 

12/12/2023 4:30pm 2300 Blk of Parkway Theft from Auto 

12/18/2023 4:30pm 6400 Blk of Landover Road Theft (Shoplifting) 

12/18/2023 5:19pm 5900 Blk of Euclid St. Stolen Vehicle 

12/20/2023 12:30pm 6400 Blk of Landover Rd. Theft (Shoplifting) 

 
 

Follow our new Instagram page where  
you will find updates, activities, and  

news and announcement for Cheverly 
Youth (High School and Middle 

School).   

Email Yvonne White at ywhite@cheverly-md.gov for volunteer opportunities,  
to sign up for events or if you have questions.  

 

Please like the "Cheverly Youth" Facebook page or find us on the  
Town website  to stay up to date about the latest news and events for  

middle and high school aged youth in the community.   FACEBOOK WEBSITE 

 CHEVERLY YOUTH 

https://www.facebook.com/Cheverly-Youth-Development-102799905670278
https://www.cheverly-md.gov/cheverly-youth
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HOLIDAY SCHEDULE  

 PUBLIC WORKS 

 President’s Day 
February 19, 2024 

 
 

Public Works  and All Town Administrative  
Offices (Town Hall, Public Works, and Police  

will be CLOSED in observance of the holiday.)  
 

NO TRASH OR BULK TRASH PICK UP  
on Monday, February 19th  

 
 

Town Wide Regular trash and yard waste pickup  
will resume on Tuesday, February 20, 2024. 

TOWN OF CHEVERLY 
NOTICE OF ADOPTION OF CHARTER AMENDMENT CAR-1-23 

LOWING THE VOTING AGE TO 16 YEARS 
 

On January 11, 2024, the Council of The Mayor and Town Council of Cheverly (the “Town”) voted on Char-
ter Amendment CAR-1-23 amending Article V section § C-18.1. - Registration of Voters to lower the voting 
age in the town to age 16 years old.  
 
 CHARTER AMENDMENT RESOLUTION OF THE MAYOR AND COUNCIL OF THE TOWN OF 
CHEVERLY, AMENDING §18.1(A), REGISTRATION OF VOTERS, TO LOWER THE AGE AN IN-
DIVIDUAL IS ELIGIBLE TO VOTE IN TOWN ELECTIONS 
A Charter Resolution of the Mayor and Council of the Town of Cheverly adopted pursuant to the authority of 
Article XI-E of the Constitution of Maryland and §4-301 et-seq., Local Government Article, Annotated Code 
of Maryland as amended.  
 
The charter amendment shall be and become effective on Friday, March 1, 2024 (50 days), unless a proper pe-
tition for a referendum hereon shall be filed by Tuesday, February 20, 2024 (40 day), and a fair summary of 
the Amendment shall be posted at Town Hall for forty days following its adoption. 

 
If you have comments for the Council, please email them to the Town Clerk at grichards@cheverly-md.gov. 
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TRASH SCHEDULE  

Mondays (Town Wide) Yard Waste Pick Up  
Mondays (East Side) Trash Pick Up 
Tuesdays (West Side) Trash Pick Up 
Wednesdays (Town Wide) Recycling Pick Up 
Thursdays (East Side) Trash Pick Up, including Bulk Trash Pick Up 
(3 Items Limit) 
 

Fridays (West Side) Trash Pick Up, including Bulk Trash Pick Up (3 Items Limit) 
Note: Bulk Trash is limited to 3 items and only on the days listed above. 
 

Public works crews start pick ups at 7:30 AM. Regular Trash, Bulk Trash, Yard Waste and   
Recycling need to be at the curb before 7AM.  Yard Waste and Recycling  should not be put 
in plastic trash bags.  Electronics will no longer be picked up with Recycling on  
Wednesdays.  They will be picked on Thursdays or Fridays with Bulk Trash.  
 
 

Please help the Public Works crew out by not parking 
in front of the yard waste, trash,  recycling, and bulk 
trash.  The  picture shows how difficult it can be for 
the crew when there's a vehicle parked.  
 

If you have any questions, call Public Works,  
301-773-2666.  
 

 PUBLIC WORKS 

RECYCLING  & TRASH  TOTALS 
December 2023 
 
 

Curbside Recycling: 41.36  TNS ($27/TN) = $ 1,116.72 
Yard Waste:     55.44  TNS ($25/TN) = $ 1,386.00 
Refuse:              125.00  TNS ($70/TN) = $ 8,774.50 

  

Recycling + Yard Waste / Total Tonnage = 96.8 / 221.8 = 43.6 % (% diverted from landfill) 
 

Total Landfill Tipping Fee Savings for Diverted Materials = $ 4,273.28 
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 TREE EVALUATION PROGAM FOR TOWN RESIDENTS  
 

Did you know you can request one tree  
inspection per year by the Town’s Arborist? 

 
 

 

To request a private tree inspection visit the Town website at www.cheverly-md.gov, complete and return the 
Tree Evaluation Agreement form and submit the $85 inspection fee.   
 

Fees can be made online or via mail by check. Checks should be made payable to the Town of Cheverly and 
mailed or dropped off at: Town Hall, Attention Public Works, 6401 Forest Road, Cheverly, MD 20785. Once 
the inspection is completed the resident will receive a report on their tree.  Please note: checks will be cashed 
upon receipt.  

 PUBLIC WORKS 



9 

 

Report Street Light Problems to Pepco 
 

If you are having any problems with street lights 

(they are out, blinking on and off, etc.) you can    

contact  Pepco directly.  Go to www.pepco.com,    

go to Outages, and click on  Report a Street Light  

Outage.  Enter  either the address or pole number.  

A map showing the street lights in the area will    

appear. Click on the  street light you wish to report. 

You will be directed to enter  information  about   

the light and your contact                

information.                    

 

 Or Scan  >>>> 

 PUBLIC WORKS 

William Eley Jr.  
Public Works Building Construction 

 
 

Construction has begun on the William Eley Jr. Public 
Works building. Town parks' field and parking lot 
(including the EV chargers) is an active construction 

zone and may be subject to inaccessibility from 7:00 
am - 5:00 pm. Please observe any posted signs as a 
safety precaution. We are working towards  
maintaining access to the park and field throughout 
construction via foot-traffic. We thank you for your 
patience and appreciate your cooperation.  

http://www.pepco.com
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 PUBLIC WORKS 
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PARKING COMPLIANCE  
According to Code Sec. 18-4.2 and Sec. 27.5   
 

Vehicles that have not moved for 72+ hours may be 
towed; all vehicles need to be operational & legally 
operable on both private property and on the street.  
 

Commercial vehicles are prohibited to  
park in front of residential properties. 
 
 

TOWN CODE - Sec. 27-10—Parking  

A snow emergency shall exist when-

ever snow has accu-mulated on the streets to a 

depth of one (1) inch or more. The provisions of this 

subsection shall be effective without any notification 

and shall remain in effect until the street is 

plowed; provided, however, that when snow 

shall accumulate to a depth of one inch or 

more after 11:00PM, the provisions of this subsection 

shall not be effective until 7:00AM the day following 

and shall remain in effect until the street is plowed.  
 

PARKING RESTRICTIONS: During a snow 

emergency no person shall park any vehicle as  fol-

lows:  

 On the cul-de-sac portion of any street,  

 On any courts,  

 On the even-numbered side of all streets,  

(exception) On the odd-numbered side of 59th       

Avenue, and one block of Inwood Street between 

Cheverly Avenue & Belleview Avenue.  
 

NOTE: The snow emergency parking restrictions do 

not override existing no-parking zones or apply to 

streets where enforcement would disallow all parking 

because of a no-parking zone, or to streets with any 

barrier or strip dividing lanes of traffic.  
 

PRIORITIES: The snow removal operations work 

under the following priorities: 1.) Cheverly Avenue 2.) 

principal connecting streets: Forest Road, Crest Ave-

nue, Valleyway, Greenleaf Road, 62nd Avenue, State 

Street, Schuster Drive; 3.) all other streets. 
 

WINTER WEATHER REMINDERS TOWN 

 

CODE - Sec. 27-10— 
Parking A snow emergency shall exist whenever 
snow has accumulated on the streets to a depth of 
one (1) inch or more.  
 

The provisions of this subsection shall be effective 
without any notification and shall remain in effect un-
til the street is plowed; provided, however, that when 

snow shall accumulate to a depth of one inch or more 
after 11:00PM, the provisions of 
this subsection shall not be effec-
tive until 7:00AM the day follow-
ing and shall remain in effect until 
the street is plowed.  
 

PARKING RESTRICTIONS: 
During a snow emergency no person shall park any 
vehicle as  
follows:  
 On the cul-de-sac portion of any street,  
 On any courts,  
 On the even-numbered side of all streets, 

(exception) on the odd-numbered side of 59th  
Avenue, and one block of Inwood Street between 
Cheverly  Avenue & Belleview Avenue.  

 

NOTE: The snow emergency parking restrictions do 
not override existing no-parking zones or apply to 
streets where enforcement would disallow all parking 
because of a no-parking zone, or to streets with any 
barrier or strip dividing lanes of traffic.  
 

PRIORITIES: The snow removal operations work 
under the following priorities:  
1.) Cheverly Avenue  
2.) principal connecting streets: Forest Road, Crest 
Avenue, Valley Way, Greenleaf Road, 62nd Avenue, 
State Street, Schuster Drive;  
3.) all other streets.  
 

Visit the Town website at  
www.cheverly-md.gov or scan the QR  
code for the Town of Cheverly Public  
Works Snow Removal FAQ’s.  
 

SIDEWALKS 
 

TOWN CODE Sec. 18-4.1—SIDEWALKS  
 

        Whenever snow accumulates to a depth of  

         one inch or more, it is the duty of each   

         occupant to clear the snow from the  

         sidewalk adjacent to that property, within 

12 hours after the snow ceases, (unless at night, in 

which case it shall be removed within 12 hours after 

sunrise). Snow and ice removed from sidewalks shall 

NOT be deposited on streets or other sidewalks. When 

ice forms on sidewalks, occupant shall place sand, 

ashes or other such material on sidewalks within 6 

hours, (unless at night, in which case it can be spread 

by noon of the next day).  
 

Icy spots on public property can be reported to Public 

Works at 301-773-2666. 

 CODE COMPLIANCE  
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VACATIONS & HOME SECURITY 
 

Residents planning to be away for vacations should visit 
https://www.cheverly-md.gov/cheverly-police-department/

webforms/house-check-request to arrange to have their homes 
checked while they are gone.   
 

The following items should also be checked to make sure 
your residence is safe and looks as much as possible like 
someone is there: 
 
 Cancel newspaper & mail delivery or have a neighbor 

pick it up for you. 
 Arrange for lawn care. 
 Store valuables, preferably in a bank. 
 Store lawn mowers, bicycles, and lawn furniture inside. 
 Set lights inside the house on a timer. 
 Set telephone bells as low as possible. 
 Draw shades and drapes.  
 Lock cars left in the driveway. 
 Make sure smoke detectors are working. 
 Lock all windows and doors. 
 Give your house key & itinerary to at least one friend or 

neighbor. 
 
 

OUTDOOR BURNING REMINDER 
 

Sec. 12-3.  
(a) No person shall burn or cause to be burned any 

trash, lumber, leaves, straw, tree branches, trees, 
logs or other combustible material on any          
improved street, gutter, parking strip, parkway, 
park, alley or any other town property within the 
corporate limits of the Town of Cheverly.  

(b)  No person shall burn or cause to be burned any 
trash, lumber, leaves, straw, tree branches, trees, 
logs or other combustible material within the     
corporate limits of the Town of Cheverly, without 
first obtaining a permit from the Town of    
Cheverly, excluding outdoor cooking devices.   

 

(Ord. No. 11-77, 8-11-77)  
 

Charter  
Reference -Authority to control  

and prevent fires,  
§ C-23A(26) 

 
SOLID ANIMAL WASTE ORDINANCE 

 

                              Sec. 4-10 (a)   It shall be unlawful                         
                               for a person controlling an animal,            
                               except a seeing eye dog, to allow or  
                               permit solid waste of such animal to                 
                               remain on the property of any other 
person without the consent of the owner or occupant 
thereof; or on such public properties as are prohibited by 
order of the Mayor and Council of the Town of  

Cheverly. Prohibited areas are sidewalks, Gast Park, 
American Legion Park, Boyd Park, & play areas of all 
other parks. 
 

CHEVERLY RENTAL LICENSES 
 

All single-family, multi-family, and roomer  
rental dwellings in Cheverly are required by 
Chapter 5 of the Town Code to obtain a  
Cheverly Rental Housing License.  
 

Licenses are issued annually for the Fiscal Year (July 1 to 
June 30).  Call the Code Compliance Officer at 240-770-7647 
for an application.  
 

The yearly rental license fee is $100.00. 
 

Note: Failure to comply with Town Code licensing laws 
can result in a fine of $500.  
 
 

DEAD TREES 
Note: Code Compliance Officers will be  
identifying dead trees in Town.  Please  
contact Code Compliance if you have any  
questions or concerns at (240) 770-7647. 
 
 
 
 
 

MOST COMMON CODE VIOLATIONS 
 
 

Please scan the QR code to see the 
most common code violations FAQ's 
 
 

RESIDENTIAL ZONE PARKING 
                              

 

2024 Residential ZONE parking permits will  be  available 
December 15th. The price of  the permit is $5 per vehicle.  
There is a  maximum of 2  quest passes per residence.  The 
first guest pass is free and the second guest pass may be  
obtained for $2 fee.  (Note: ONLY two guest passes per  
address.)  
 
Applications can be downloaded from the Town website 
at  www.cheverly-md.gov  under  the Form and File tab. 
 

 

Please drop completed applications in the Permits Box located 
at Town Hall or mail to: Code Enforcement, 6401 Forest 
Road, Cheverly, MD 20785. 

 CODE COMPLIANCE  

https://www.cheverly-md.gov/cheverly-police-department/webforms/house-check-request
https://www.cheverly-md.gov/cheverly-police-department/webforms/house-check-request
http://www.cheverly-md.gov
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 CODE COMPLIANCE  
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CHEVERLY GREEN  
INFRASTRUCTURE COMMITTEE   

   
Serving the Cheverly Community since 2011 

February Monthly Meeting 
Date: Monday, February 5, 2024 

 

7:30-9:30 p.m., virtually via Zoom, watch for  
announcements on www.greencheverly.org, the 
Cheverly Exchange, and the Cheverly List. 
 

Monthly meeting to report progress on Cheverly 
greening efforts and plan next steps and new initia-
tives. In implementing the Cheverly Green Infrastruc-
ture Plan, your Cheverly Green Infrastructure Com-
mittee is working on projects in education, planning, 
and research. 
 

All are welcome to join us!  
Contact sheila.salo@gmail.com or see 
www.greencheverly.org for the meeting agenda. 
 

GREAT BACKYARD BIRD COUNT IN 
CHEVERLY 
 

This year’s winter census of Cheverly birds, done in 
conjunction with the Audubon Society and the Cornell 
Lab of Ornithology, will take place between February 
16th and 19th, 2024. The weekend days, Sat. Feb. 17 
and Sun. Feb 18, 9-11 am., are open to everyone and 
will take place in Nature Park and Woodworth Park 
respectively (see below, for directions). All hikes are 
guided by experienced naturalists, who in addition to 
explaining how to count birds, will identify other 
wildlife and plants. Bring a pair of binoculars; bird 
and plant guides and snacks are optional but be sure to 
dress appropriately for the weather. This is a great 
way to enjoy the winter and learn what nature has to 
offer this time of the year. 
 

The dates Feb. 16th, and 19th are reserved for more 
seasoned birders, used to longer hikes and rougher 
terrain. Participation is by invitation or request (call 
301-341-1261, or e-mail matttsalo@gmail.com. 
 
Great Backyard Bird Count worldwide: https://
www.birdcount.org. 
 

Cheverly Nature Park, near 3398 at end of Tremont 
Ave., Cheverly, MD.  (Address is for GPS orientation 
only; owners are not associated with the hike). Turn 
right on Forest Rd and continue three blocks until the 
road splits; stay to the right and continue straight 
ahead for two more blocks passing Crest Ave and then 
turn right on Tremont Ave; go to its end and park on 
street. 
 

Woodworth Park, 6401 Forest Rd, Cheverly, MD. 
From Cheverly Ave turn left on Forest Rd. Follow it 
for 4 blocks; turn right toward Town Hall at the end of 
a long entrance drive (opposite 64th Ave on your left). 
Free parking is available on the left side of Town Hall.  
Meet at the far end of the parking area closest to the 
woods. 
 
 

WARD 4 CIVIC ASSOCIATION 
 
 

Hello neighbors! This is a friendly reminder about 
the Ward 4 Civic Association monthly Zoom  
meeting.  The meetings are held every 3rd Monday 
of the Month.  The Zoom meeting information is:     

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/81086133096?
pwd=RkdIMIdvVS9wTE1GK3hGZndCZE9IZz09 
 

ZOOM Meeting ID - 810-8613-3096 
Passcode - 534690 
 
 

MARTIAL ARTS 
 
 

MNCPPC (with Town of Cheverly) and TKA present 
Tang Soo Do Karate and jujitsu at Cheverly Town 
Hall for both youth and adults.  Build fitness,  
coordination, and self-confidence as you learn martial 
arts skills in a safe and fun environment!   
 

Youth ages 6-12—Mondays 7-8pm, $70  
starting Monday March 4, 2024, for 10 weeks 

 

Adults ages 13 and up—Mondays 8-9:30pm, $80 
starting Monday March 4, 2024 for 10 weeks 

 

Visit our website at tkasudo.com or call our office at 
301-840-9262 for information and to register. 

 
CHEVERLY BOYS AND GIRLS CLUB 

 
 

Cheverly Boys and Girls Club: Cheverly Boys and 
Girls Club will open registration for Spring tee-ball, 
machine-pitch and kid-pitch baseball in February. 
Please visit https://www.cheverlybgc.org/ for more 
information. 
 

ST. AMBROSE MEN'S CLUB  
 
 

Please come and join the fun at the St. Ambrose  
Spaghetti Dinner in Fannon Hall Sunday Feb. 25th 
from 2 pm to 7 pm Authentic Italian recipes, Raffle 
baskets, 50/50, beer & wine (must be 21 to purchase 
alcohol) Great food & a good time $12 adults, kids  
5-13 $8, under 5 free Food and raffle tickets can be 
purchased online at https://saintambrosemensclub.com 
or at the door.  
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CIVIC AFRICAN AMERICAN COMMUNITY  
ORGANIZATION “CAACO” 

 
 
 
 

 

     February is Black History Month.  

  

           Celebrate by taking some time to research and  
     learn something new each day of the month in  
     February.  There’s so much history out there just 
     waiting to be explored.  Share what you find  
     with your family and friends.  Each One Teach  
     One!  CAACO has resumed our monthly Zoom  
     meetings for 2024 and will continue to provide  
     support to the Community.  Meetings are every  
     4th Monday of the month at 7PM. See contact  
     information below. 
 

Barbara Brown 
CAACO President 

OfficialCAACO@gmail.com 
202-670-6418 

 

 

 

 

 
 

RECREATION COUNCIL 
 

Join us for our February meeting to begin planning for 
our Easter egg hunt! We need lots of youth and adult 
volunteers to make this event happen and make all the 
kids "hoppy". We meet that last Tuesday of the month 
at 7 pm in the large conference room at the community 
center. Our next meeting will be February 27, 2024. 
Ideally any group or organization that has an interest 
in rec activities or ideas for future events would send a 
representative to each of our meetings. We need you 
to make successful programs for all ages in our com-
munity!  
 

Remember, the purpose of the Cheverly Recreation 
Council is to develop a well-rounded recreation pro-
gram, coordinate among all governmental agencies 
and community organizations interested in recreation; 
and to encourage, evaluate, publicize, assist, initiate, 
and conduct year-round programs of recreation for all 
age groups.  

A big thanks to all that helped make the Cheverly 
School Fair a big success. We intend to make this an 
event that happens every other year. But remember 
parents and caregivers, we have tons of schools repre-
sented in our membership. Use Facebook and our list 
serv as a resource if you have questions on any partic-
ular school or program! In February we are hosting 
our annual Valentine’s Exchange on 2/14—look out 
for announcements coming to you soon. Also, CPRC 
in partnership with Cheverly United Methodist Church 
will be hosting a Valentine’s dance on 2/10 from 4:00-
6:00 in Fogel Hall at the church. There will be a DJ, 
crafts, snacks and games. So, bring your little ones to 
celebrate! We will be gathering diapers and feminine 
products for distribution in our community but other-
wise it is a totally free event. 
 

Please remember weekly playgroup happens every 
Monday, Wednesday, and Friday in the gym from  
10-12. If the gym is closed for some reason, there will 
be an email to the list and post on Facebook to alert 
parents and caregivers. Please no skates, scooters or 
bikes in the gym as it is hard on the gym floor. Please 
dispose of diapers in the plastic bags provided at the 
Community Center. Thanks for keeping it neat and 
relaying the information to your caregivers! Also pay 
attention to Facebook and the list for weekend play-
groups. 
 

As always, we are looking for a few more board mem-
bers or individuals who can volunteer for specific 
tasks like organizing baby meetups, playgroups and 
events!  If you have ideas for events, we would also 
love to hear them. Contact cprcpresident@gmail.com 
with questions. If you aren’t a current member and 
would like to be, or just forgot to renew, please email 
us at cprcmembership@gmail.com or visit our website 
and click the “join” button.  
 

CHEVERLY BOY SCOUT TROOP 257 
 

Put your boy on the path to fun outdoor adventures in 
the new year! – Boy Scout BSA Troop 257 has  
activities planned for boys 11 to 18 (sixth to twelfth 
grade.)  In January, we held our annual Iceman  
Challenge,” our winter campout, where the boys 
worked on rank requirements, learned Orienteering, 
played games and went on a long hike in the Pennsyl-
vania wilderness. Everyone had fun! Coming this 
spring we are planning a whitewater rapids trip, a 
backpacking campout, a Slider-making cooking 
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 competition and an archery event. If you are interest-
ed in joining Scouts, please contact Micah Watson 
at micah@cheverlyday.com or 240-603-9366. (We 
can also connect boys and girls 11 and under with Cub 
Scout Pack 257, and we can connect girls 11 to 18 
with a neighboring BSA Girls Troop.)  We have re-
sumed our firewood sales. If you are looking for 
some, please reach out! This is our primary fundraiser. 
Thank you in advance! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The Cheverly Garden Club will hold their next 
meeting on Monday, February 19th at the Cheverly 
United Methodist Church (2801 Cheverly Avenue) at 
7:00 pm in the fourth-floor narthex. Garden Club 
member Nicole Nies will lead us in making containers 
for sowing seeds during the winter. The process mim-
ics the cold stratification needed for some types of 
seeds to germinate (perennials, hardy annuals, and 
vegetables). Please bring a clear or translucent 1-
gallon milk jug marked with your name. The club will 
provide seeds and potting soil. The public is welcome 
to join us. 
 

Upcoming: Plant and Seed Swap, Saturday, March 
3rd, 1-3 pm, at the Cheverly American Legion (3608 
Legion Drive); $5 donation supports the Cheverly 
Garden Club Little Free Seed Library.  
 

On Monday, March 18th, Teri Speight (https://
cottageinthecourt.com) will present on Shade Garden-
ing: No sun? No problem! (Rescheduled from January 
2024!) 
 

Mark your Calendar – The annual Cheverly Gar-
den Club Plant Sale will be held in Town Park on 
Saturday, May 11th. The Garden Club will be selling 
natives, perennials, bedding plants, and vegetables. 
 

Stay healthy, stay hydrated, and enjoy the seed and 
flower catalogs! 
 

                        CHEVERLY VILLAGE  

                           

 

                       Fact-checking Myths About  

                       Cheverly Village 
 

We at the Village are excited to begin another year 
of enjoying “the wonderful stages of life” together! 
Whether you think you are already familiar with 
Cheverly Village—or if this is the first you’re read-
ing about us—we want to reach out and debunk a 

few myths about the Village! 
Myth: I can’t afford to be a Village member—it’s 
too expensive! 
Fact: Cheverly Village is committed to affordabil-
ity and offers a sliding scale to members. We are 
committed to making Village membership accessible 
to all Cheverly residents. The cost of membership 
depends on household income, and we encourage 
you to reach out to the Village if you have any ques-
tions about membership costs. We’re here to work 
with you. 

 

Myth: Cheverly Village is only for seniors who 
“can’t do for ourselves.”  
Fact: Cheverly Village membership is for people 
of any age–we have members ranging from 44 to 
101, and many members join the Village to be part 
of making Cheverly a community in which we can 
all age well, even more than to receive volunteer 
help. The Village prides itself on fostering intergen-
erational, multicultural, and meaningful connections 
within our Cheverly community.  

 

Myth: Joining or volunteering with Cheverly Village 
may not be for me. 
Fact: We invite you to learn otherwise. New voic-
es and ideas are welcomed, encouraged, and put 
into action—with you! Cheverly Village continues 
to grow stronger because of the life interests and ex-
periences members like you bring to the organiza-
tion. We treasure our community volunteers and of-
fer many ways to fit a rewarding volunteer experi-
ence into today’s demanding schedules.  

 

Please keep an eye out for next month’s newslet-
ter because we’ll have exciting updates about our 
StrongerMemory program. This April will be the 
second time the Village is offering this popular in-
teractive program, which helps members exercise 
their minds while learning more about one another 
and laughing together. 
 

To become a member of Cheverly Village, or to sup-
port the Village as a volunteer or a donor, please 
contact us at CheverlyVillage.org or call 240-770-
1033. 

Molly Morrissey 
Cheverly Village Secretary 
 
 

ST. AMBROSE SCHOOL 
 
 

Looking for a great school in the heart of  
Cheverly? St. Ambrose School is now accepting  
applications for the 23-24 school year. Limited space 
is available in some classes.  To find out more about 
our school, call 301-773-0223.  
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THE CHEVERLY WOMEN'S CLUB 
 

(est. October 1919, the year women got the right to vote.) 
The oldest Cheverly Town Organization. 

 

February is Black History Month  
"Change will not come if we wait for some 

other person or some other time. We are the ones 
we've been waiting for. We are the change that we 

seek." —Barack Obama 
 

Watch the showcase and email for more information 
on Black History events. 

 

"PASS LOVE IN ACTION ALONG  
INTENTIONALLY" 

 

(OUR 2024 MESSAGE TO YOU) 
"What you do matters - Never Again begins with you" 

 (United States Holocaust Memorial Museum) 
 

"We can live in a caring world where all people  
contribute  with their deepest sense of compassion for 
one another." (Mack McCarter, founder Community 

Renewal International) 
 

Commit to do intentional acts of caring every  
day. Join together with other people who make  

the commitment. Reach out to others asking them  
to do the same. 

 

Regular Meeting – Feb 7 and Feb 28 at 10 a.m. at the 
Community Center. 

 

Pass "Love in Action" Along, 
The Steering Committee 

 

(joycelang@verizon.net / 301-773-2211) 
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Like our Facebook page "American Legion Post 108
-Cheverly" for all upcoming events at American  
Legion Post 108. 
 

Ladies' Night - Friday, February 2 at 7:30p 
All ladies (18+) are invited to a “dip” party (bring a 
dip to share). Theme: Galentine’s Day! Activity still 
in planning stages. Follow our Facebook page for 
more info on the event. 
 

Shotgun Bingo - 2nd & 4th Thursdays every 
month at 7p 
Open to public. More people playing = bigger cash 
winnings. 7 games at $5 each for 3 hands. Play at least 
4 games to play Big Game at $5 per hand. All games 
are cash only. 
 

108 Music Series Night - Saturday, February 10 at 
6p 
Dress up in your most dazzling costume and show off 
your dance moves while the Wild Anacostias band 
sweeps you off your feet with energetic tunes and in-
fectious beats. 
Doors open at 6p for dinner/drinks. Jambalaya from 
ParaHita $15. Draft beer from Streetcar82. Hurri-
canes. Face painting by Arteasy. Music starts at 7:30p. 
Tickets:  $15 in advance, $20 at the door. Buy 8 tick-
ets for the price of 7 and reserve a table (special ex-
pires 2/9). For more info/
tickets:  www.the108musicseries.com 
 

Blood Drive - Thursday, February 15 at 12p-5p 
Schedule a Donation:  https://www.redcrossblood.org/
give.html/donation-time 
 

Anime Night - Friday, February 16 TBD 
Are you into Anime? Cosplay? Then the American 
Legion Post 108 will have an event you won’t want to 
miss… Stay tuned, details coming soon. 
 

Plant Swap - Sunday, March 3 at 1p-3p 
Post 108 is co-hosting a Plant Swap with Cheverly 
Garden Club. Bring a plant and/or seeds to swap. 
 

Food Truck Night - Friday, March 29 at 6p-8p 
Starting off our monthly last Friday Food Truck event 
for 2024. Music provided by 108 Music Series. De-
pending on weather, event may be inside Ross Tay-
man Hall.  
 

108 Music Series Night - Saturday, March 30 at 6p 
Join us for an event where all stars (Carly Harvey, Jar-
reau Williams, Eric Scott, Jonathan Sloane, Arif Dur-
rani, Herb Scott, Andy Hamburger) pay tribute to the 
legendary Marvin Gaye. Tickets:  $20 in advance, $25 

at the door. 
 

Our Post is always in need of volunteers. Interested, 
please email 
First.Vice@CheverlyAmericanLegion.com to volun-
teer your time. Some perks to volunteering:  attending 
events for free, discounted rental hall for personal 
events, bartending tips, and satisfaction of giving your 
time to serve veterans. 
 

 

 

 
 

While Community Native Planting Project would 
LOVE to focus only on native plants and their  
benefits, we spend a lot of time thinking about and 
working on invasive plants as well. In order to ensure 
we create healthy native plant communities, we need 
to assess and manage the damage caused by invasive 
species. 
 

February 26th-March 1st is National Invasive Species 
Awareness Week. Invasive plants are ones that were 
introduced to our region through importation for  
landscaping, as packaging for shipping, and other  
variety of means. They are able to proliferate so 
quickly that they degrade natural habitats and water 
quality, threaten the survival of native plants and  
animals, and damage ecosystem functions like soil 
retention and flooding control. After habitat  
destruction, invasive species are the second greatest 
threat to biodiversity. 
 

We can see many of the problems linked to invasive 
plants in our own yards. Many of our trees are at great 
risk of falling or dying because of being heavily 
weighted by invasive vines. Beneficial native shrubs 
and plants are crowded out or smothered by invasive 
ones. And, some invasives are linked to increased 
populations of mosquitos and ticks.  
 

Unfortunately, for our natural areas and parks, our 
yards are where their problems start. It is estimated 
that over 80-percent invasive shrubs, trees, and vines 
are escapees from yards and landscaped projects. 
Even if the invasives on our properties may not seem 
like they are a problem, they may be causing damage 
elsewhere because their seeds are dispersed by ani-
mals and wind. 
 

While there are too many to list here, ten of the com-
mon invasive plant species in Cheverly include:  
 

1. English ivy - Hedera helix 
2. Japanese and Chinese wisteria - Wisteria floribun-

da and Wisteria sinensis  
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3. Amur honeysuckle - Lonicera maackii  
4. Barberry - Berberis thunbergia 
5. Bamboo - Phyllostachys aurea  and Phyllostachys 

aureosulcata  
6. Callery or Bradford pear-  Pyrus calleryana 
7. Burning bush or Winged euonymus - Euonymus 

alatus 
8. Wintercreeper - Euonymus fortunei  
9. Yellow flag iris - Iris pseudacorus  
10. Nandina or Heavenly bamboo - Nandina               

domestica 
 

If you would like help identifying invasive plants in 
your yard, to get tips on how to remove them, and 
learn about native replacements, please contact CNPP 

at cheverlynativeplantingproject@gmail.com.   
 

CHEVERLY WILD EATS CLUB 
 

 
 
 
 
Calling all lovers of harvesting and eating local, wild, 
first-hand food.  No hunting, fishing or foraging  
experience needed!  Join us for outdoor adventures 
and indoor feasts.  Check us out on Facebook or  
contact Daniel Handel at danielhandel@gmail.com      
 

Cheverly Community  
Update from Home Team5 

 

Greetings fellow Cheverly residents, this column is 

the first of many offering updates on 

activities on Hospital Hill. Comments 

and feedback are encouraged anytime 

on cheverlyhill.com.  Please scan the 

QR code to view the Update.  

 

NOW LAUNCHED 
HOSPITAL HILL CHEVERLY-LED SURVEY 

 

Purpose:  The purpose of this survey is to obtain 

Cheverly resident feedback on the Hospital Hill  

development. The results of the survey will be used  

to inform Cheverly’s elected officials' development-

related decisions. While we are hopeful that the  

survey results will also impact the developers’  

decision-making, there is no guarantee that they will. 

The survey will also give Cheverly residents a sense 

of what their neighbors are thinking regarding this 

development project.   

 What this survey is: 

 This survey is designed to gather resident 
feedback. 

 What this survey is not: 

 This survey is not the only opportunity for 
residents to provide input. 

 This survey is not a guarantee that the   
input can/will be factored into the          
development plans; it can, however,          
influence the envisioned site plan. 

 This survey is not designed to be an       
assessment of current roads/walking/biking 
access nor any other current conditions 
within Cheverly. 

 

Intended audiences: 

 The intended audience for this survey is Cheverly 
residents. We recognize that non-Cheverly residents 
may also provide feedback. 

 A summary of the results of this survey will be 
shared with the Hospital Hill development team, 
Cheverly leadership and Cheverly residents. 
 

Visit: http://tinyurl.com/Hospital-Hill-Community-
Survey 

Or SCAN the QR CODE  
to TAKE THE SURVEY 
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COMMUNITY EVENT SCHEDULE 
 

 

Mayor: Kayce Munyeneh      
Mayor@cheverly-md.gov      

240-478-4077 
 

Ward 1: Christopher Wade 
CMWard1@cheverly-md.gov  

301-278-8292 
 
 

Ward 2: Micah Watson     
CMWard2@cheverly-md.gov    

240-603-9366 
   

Ward 3: Nicole Bryner 
CMWard3@cheverly-md.gov  

301-892-6384  
   

Ward 4: Joseph Dalaker  
CMWard4@cheverly-md.gov    

301-875-7498 
 

Ward 5:  Charly Garces   
CMWard5@cheverly-md.gov    

240-839-8693 
 

Ward 6: Amy Fry            
CMWard6@cheverly-md.gov    

301-678-3796 

Visite el sitio web de la 
Ciudad de Cheverly en 
www.cheverly-md.gov 
o escanee el código  
QR para obtener la  
traducción 
al  
Español  
del 
Boletín. 

Meetings & Events 

TOWN ADMINISTRATOR 
Dylan Galloway 301-773-8360 
PUBLIC WORKS DIRECTOR 

Steve Brayman 301-773-2666 

INTERIM CHIEF OF POLICE 
David Morris  301-341-1055 

 

TOWN OFFICES                                  
301-773-8360 

Hours: M-F, 9am -5 pm 
 

POLICE HEADQUARTERS 
301-341-1055 

Police Dispatch  
(Non-Emergency)  

301-352-1200 
 

CODE COMPLIANCE  
240-770-7647 

 

PHOTO ENFORCEMENT 
240-770-7641 

 

PUBLIC WORKS  
301-773-2666 

Hours: M-F, 7:30 am -4 pm   
 

MARYLAND RELAY 711 

Town of Cheverly Website: www.cheverly-md.gov  
Email “Contact The Town” links on the Website  

 

 Monday, February 5th  Green Infrastructure Mtg. 
 7:30 pm -  9:30 pm Zoom 

 Tuesday, February 6th  Planning Board Meeting 
 7:30 pm 

 Saturday, February 10th CUMC & CPRC 
 4:00 pm - 6:00 pm  Fogel Hall 

 Saturday, February 10th 108 Music Series Night 
 6:00 pm    American Legion Post 108 

 Tuesday, February 13th CUMC 
 5:30 pm - 7:30  pm  Pancake Supper 

 Thursday, February 15th American Legion Post 108
 12;00  pm - 5:00 pm Blood Drive 

 

Monday, February 19th, President’s Day 
 All Town Offices are Closed 

 

 Sat/Sun Feb. 17th & 18th Backyard Bird Count 
 9:00 am - 11:00 am Nature & Woodworth Park 

 Sunday, February 18th Cheverly Youth 
 7:00 pm   Movie Night  

 Sunday, February 25th St. Ambrose Men’s Club 
 2:00 pm - 7:00 pm Spaghetti Dinner/Fannon  

 Tuesday, February 27th Rec Council Meeting 
 7:00  pm    Large Conference Room   
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